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Public Notice is hereby given that the Town of  

Niverville intends to conduct the following Pesticide 

Control Program during 2021: 

1. To control noxious weeds on road allowances,  

 public reserves and parks within the municipality,  

 the Town may use the herbicides Fiesta, Round  

 Up, 2-4-D Amine 600, and Curtail M. The program  

 will run from May 1, 2021 to October 31, 2021  

 using a ground sprayer. 

2. To control populations of nuisance mosquitoes,  

 the Town may larvicide using Aquabac 200g.  

This program will commence from May 1, 2021 to 

October 31, 2021. 

All pesticides and procedures applied will be in  

accordance with federal laws and recommendations 

of the Manitoba Department of Agriculture. 

The public may send written submissions or  

objections within 15 days of the publication of  

this notice to the department below: 

Manitoba Conservation Pesticide/Fertilizer Section 

Suite 160, 123 Main Street, Winnipeg MB, R3C 1A5 

PUBLIC NOTICE 

2021 Financial Plan Public Hearing 
 

Public Notice is hereby given pursuant to subsection 162(2) of The Municipal Act that the Council of the Town  
of Niverville intends to present its financial plan for the fiscal year 2021 at a virtual Public Hearing Centre  
on the 20th of April, 2021 at 7:00 p.m. Individuals who would like to attend the virtual meeting must  

register in advance by emailing planning@whereyoubelong.ca on or before April 19, 2021 at 12:00 p.m. 
Instructions for joining the meeting will be forwarded upon confirming your attendance. If you would like  

to attend but do not have electronic means or internet access, please call the office 204-388-4600  
and staff will make alternate arrangements. 

Council will hear any person who would like to make a presentation, ask questions or register an objection to 
 the financial plan as provided. As an alternative to attending the public hearing, residents may send their 
opinions in advance to the Town at planning@whereyoubelong.ca. If you have questions on the financial 

plan, please send them in advance so that a response can be provided prior to the  hearing. 

A copy of the financial plan is available for review on the Town website www.whereyoubelong.ca  
or in person, by appointment only at the Niverville Administrative Office during office hours. 

Eric King, CPA, CGA 
CAO, Town of Niverville. 

Questions? Contact finance@whereyoubelong.ca 

Stay up to date on Town news       @TONiverville      @Niverville        @TownOfNiverville 

Questions or concerns? e: feedback@whereyoubelong.ca  |  p: 204.388.4600 

Sign up for e-news! whereyoubelong.ca              April 8, 2021 

TOWN OF NIVERVILLE PROPOSED MUNICIPAL PESTICIDE PROGRAM 

mailto:reception@whereyoubelong.ca


@niverville.rec         @NivervilleRec         @nivervillerec 

whereyoubelong.ca/recreation 

ANNUAL  PUBLIC  
NOTICE 
Additions to the Voters List and/
or Personal Security Protection 
Requests 

In accordance with Section 36 of 
The Municipal Councils and School 
Board Elections Act (MCSBEA),  
the Town of Niverville Voters List is 
open for changes or revisions. 

·  Any person who is eligible to 
 vote in municipal elections in 
 the Local Authority of the  
 Town of  Niverville can have  
 his or her name added to the  
 Voters List, or have any  
 information about the voter in  
 the Voters List corrected. 

·  Any person can request to  
 have his or her name  
 and address obscured from  
 the Voters List. 

A person whose name has been  
obscured will receive a Personal  
Security Certificate and identifica-
tion number. In a vote on a ques-
tion, that person may only vote by 
Sealed Envelope Ballot and cannot 
vote in person at the regular or  
advance voting places. 

To implement the above, a written 
request including name and  
address along with proof of identity 
must be submitted to the Senior 
Election Official in person, by  
e-mail, fax or mail to: 

Audrey Neufeld 
Senior Election Official 
Town of Niverville 
Box 267, Niverville, MB  R0A 1E0 
329 Bronstone Drive 
204-388-4600 ext. 1102 
Fax: 204-388-6110 
audrey.neufeld@whereyoubelong.ca 

Call 204-388-4600 EXT 1105 or e-mail 
recreation@whereyoubelong.ca to 
register your address! 

Send your address to add to the list 
and pick the times you would like. We 
print a map with all the garage sale 
locations. Maps will be available April 
29 online and at local businesses.  

Please remember to respect provincial 
physical distancing guidelines. 

VOLUNTEERS UNITE! 

We are actively looking for to five more committee 
chairs (requires a 11-month commitment) and over 
800 game time volunteers. For more information, 
please visit https://buff.ly/3uHHQqe 

Employment Opportunities with  

Niverville Recreation! 

The Town of Niverville is currently seeking qualified applicants for 

the following positions. Read full job and submission details on the 

website: whereyoubelong.ca/living-here/employment/ 

• Recreation Campus Staff, part-time (8-25 hours/week) 

• Grounds & Facility Maintenance Staff, full-time (seasonal) 

2021 Census 

Residents are asked to note that 
starting in May 2021, enumerators 
will be going door-to-door in the 
community. 

Here’s what’s happening  
with Niverville Recreation! 

DOG OBEDIENCE 
CLASSES—LEVEL 2 
*Must have completed Level 1 with Carol 

For dogs 5 months and older.   
Clicker training now available! 

Saturdays, April 24 - May 29 
11am - 12 pm, South End of Arena 
Register by: April 17 
Cost:  $115 + GST, ($120 +GST 
with clicker purchase.) 

Register Today!  

Registration deadline April 27th   

Plans are underway for summer  
camp 2021! Themes include... 

Nature Explorers Camp 
Dodgeball Camp 
Kinder Camp  
Imaginarium Camp  
Boys Adventure Camp 
Girls Adventure Camp 
Culinary Camp  
Volleyball Camp  
All Sports Camp  
Jr. NBA Camp  
Amazing Race Camp  

https://buff.ly/3uHHQqe?fbclid=IwAR1r--1EVP8LDBMsLS0xZInwJZ-WCad2t-lVeGrGd0n_iPj5Ec0h7Hdnbt0

